




















  
 

Date:   January 8, 2016 
To:   Metropolitan Planning Commission 
From:   J. Douglas Sloan III, Esq., Executive Director 
Re:   Proposed Clarification of Planning Department Community Plan Amendment Procedures and 

Application Form and Future Changes to the Planning Commission Rules and Procedures 

 
The Planning Department has determined that a formal procedure should be established for the Planning 
Executive Director to determine whether a proposed amendment to any component of the General Plan is a 
Major, Minor, or Housekeeping Plan Amendment. This change needs to be made in the near term for 
applications to amend any of the fourteen community plans because of the increase in development activity. In 
addition, the Department intends to formalize its determination of the study area for each community plan 
amendment based on factors such as common characteristics an applicant’s properties may share with nearby 
properties in terms of proximity to major centers and corridors or their combined ability to form a transition in 
development intensity to nearby properties. This change will ensure that applicants are aware of what type of 
application to file, and if a community meeting is required.  
 
The proposed procedure would be for the Executive Director to issue a signed memorandum to each applicant 
for a community plan amendment that would include his or her determination of whether the proposal is a 
Major, Minor, or Housekeeping plan amendment, the required study area for the proposed amendment, a brief 
explanation of the reasons for both determinations, and a map of the required plan amendment study area. The 
applicant would be required to obtain these determinations a minimum of one week prior to submitting the 
application, since both the application fee and the procedures for reviewing and processing the application are 
dependent on the determinations. 
 
Establishing these procedures for community plan amendments will not require a change in the Planning 
Commission Rules and Procedures because the Rules and Procedures do not currently contain this level of detail 
about the community plan amendment application process. Instead, the procedure is outlined on the 
Community Plan Amendment Application. The signed memorandum and determination of the amendment 
study area will formalize procedures already in place. 
 
The effective date of the procedure will be March 3, 2016, the filing deadline for the April 14 Planning 
Commission meeting. In addition, there will be a grace period of two filing deadlines before applications lacking 
the required written determination will be deemed incomplete. Applicants filing on or after the April 14, 2016 
filing deadline must provide a copy of the written determination along with their community plan amendment 
applications in order for the applications to be accepted as complete. An updated version of the Community 
Plan Amendment application reflecting the change in procedures will be posted on the Planning Commission 
website on January 22, 2016 along with an explanation of the change. Prospective applicants will also be notified 
of the new procedure through the Planning Department’s weekly Development Dispatch e-newsletter and 
posting written notification of the change at the Planning Commission counter in the Development Services 
Center.  
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